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TOWN OF STANFORD

MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE

MAY 18, 2010

PRESENT:

Carol Hanlon, Chair

Robert R. Butts

John Royall

Spence Hall

Conrad Levenson

Gary Lovett

Thomas Angell

Steve Gotovich

ABSENT: 

Sten Wilson

Jan Weido

Carol Hanlon called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The committee members reviewed the minutes of the May 4, 2010 meeting.  Ms. Hanlon explained the use of at times lengthy verbatim was due to the involvement of Town Attorney, Mr. Bill Bogle, at said meeting.  Mr. Gotovich inquired if the minutes would be sent to Mr. Bogle to approve as well.  Ms. Hanlon assured that the approved minutes would be sent to Mr. Bogle.  Mr. Lovett presented a copy with minor corrections.  Mr. Levenson moved to approve as amended.  Mr. Butts seconded.  All in favor: Ms. Hanlon, Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Hall, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Angell, Mr. Gotovich.  Abstained: Mr. Lovett.  Motion carried.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Ms. Hanlon invited the public to speak to the Committee.  Mr. Henry Boehringer addressed the committee regarding the need for zoning that will allow affordable starter homes to protect the longevity of the community.  Mr. Mark Lagus asked that the Committee consider how to accommodate growth without loosing the character of the community.  Ms. Hanlon thanked the public for their comments, and assured them that the issues will be addressed by the Committee in the coming months.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. Town Board Decisions

Ms. Hanlon explained that the Town Board has formally approved the committee’s RFP for a Planner, and has approved the hiring of Michelle Turck as Committee Secretary. 

2. Committee Membership

The Committee members discussed whether a policy was needed regarding attrition and attendance of Committee members.  Members expressed the need for dedicated workers, and not necessarily increasing the number of committee members.  Mr. Hall moved to establish a policy where the Chairperson would send a letter inquiring of the member’s intent to serve if they miss three consecutive meetings.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Ms. Hanlon noted that it might be in the Committee’s best interest to keep other options flexible concerning membership.

3. Dave Clouser Sewer & Water Feasibility Study Update

Ms. Hanlon updated the Committee on issues relevant to the Sewer & Water Study by David Clouser, which currently not being worked on pending further direction regarding the Town Center from the Committee.  She noted that Mr. Clouser will supply the Committee

with copies of the 2 maps he presented  in both printed and ‘pdf’ versions, a final summary report of the work he has done , along with extra materials that are unfinished.  Ms. Hanlon noted that the contract should include the option to renegotiate the pricing if the contract  is extended, acknowledging that Mr. Clouser is very interested in continuing to work on zoning and is willing to negotiate pricing terms.  The Committee discussed the potential of negotiating an additional 1-year extension of Mr. Clouser’s contract.  Mr. Butts noted that the current contract allows for a 1-year extension that would end on 12/31/2010, but that they could negotiate another optional 1-year extension.    

4. RFP Status

The Committee discussed who to send the RFP to, and how.  Ms. Hanlon stated that the ad would be placed in the newspaper, on the same day that an electronic post will appear on the Committee website, NY Planning website, and a government website that was suggested by Mr. Clouser.  They discussed the possibility of sending an additional announcement by email to a list of planners that Mr. Lovett found from the Town of Washington website.  The list contained approximately 80 names, but many had no email address.  The Committee members agreed to split the list among members to research the email addresses, and to send to Mr. Lovett to compose the master list. 

Ms. Hanlon agreed to publish the RFP in the newspaper and Mr. Lovett agreed to take care of the website and the emails all on June 4, 2010.  The Committee agreed that the announcement will include a response date of July 23, 2010, and that select candidates will be contacted for an interview by the week of September 7, 2010.

5. Greenway Compact Review

Ms. Hanlon explained that the Town Board has requested a statement from the Committee regarding the Greenway Compact.  She distributed Greenway Connections to all Committee members, along with a letter from Supervisor Stern, and the proposed local law, for review.  The Town Board will hold a public hearing in June where John Clarke from the Dutchess County Planning Department will be available to answer questions.  The issue will be discussed at the Committee’s next meeting on June 1st.
6. Approach to the Comprehensive Plan

Ms. Hanlon distributed a document from the 2006 Master Plan Committee, expressing their agreement with the three principal goals that were outlined in the 1980 Town Master Plan.  The Committee discussed the goals as stated, with the agreement that the wording is vague and may need revision, addition, or rewriting to capture the current vision for the Comprehensive Plan.  Mr. Angell suggested the addition of a fourth goal of creating housing in the Town for all income levels.  Mr. Levenson suggested that the goals be rewritten and stated as follows: 1) Preserve rural character 2) Protect natural resources 3) Plan for future growth.  Mr. Lovett suggested including both Mr. Angell and Mr. Levenson’s goals, along with the fifth goal of promoting the economic and social vitality of the community.  Ms. Hanlon agreed to write these goals up and forward to all committee members prior to the next meeting.  Ms. Hanlon also distributed a portion of a reference book by John Nolon on the components of a comprehensive plan for Committee review. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Ms. Hanlon set the next meeting date for June 1, 2010.

2. Mr. Lovett moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:30pm.  Mr. Levenson seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  
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